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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

NOVEMBER 4th, 2009 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely.  Dan Schofield, David Hedderly-Smith and Lisa Fizer were not in attendance.
Pinebrook residents Jim Olsen and Wendy Plath were also in attendance. 
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. There was general discussion of an owners complaint about the condition of a neighbor’s home, which has been mostly vacant for approx. four years.  Ted suggested the HOA write the owner a letter and ask that improvements be made to the property to bring it up to standards.
2. Minutes for the October 7th meeting were reviewed.  Holly made the motion to approve as corrected.  Troy seconded.  Vote all in favor.
3. Financial statements at and for the nine months ended September 30th, 2009 were presented and reviewed, along with a current A/R aging and preliminary budget for 2010.  General discussion followed.  The motion was made to approve the 2010 budget as presented.  Vote all in favor.  Ted suggested circulating the financial and budget information to the board members not in attendance at tonight’s meeting.
4. There was general discussion regarding the date of the next annual homeowners meeting.  It was determined that the next meeting should be held in the spring of 2010, the actual date to be determined at a later date.
5. Ted noted that Craig Hoggan’s firm had completed a draft of the complaint against Jonathan Baird regarding the nightly rental of his home.  It was Ted’s suggestion that Craig be given the go ahead immediately to file the complaint.

6. Cruz’s abandoned home on Canyon Drive was discussed.  Ted indicated that GMAC has offered to pay for the demolition costs and also pay the HOA approx. $22,700 on their money settlement.  Ted noted that Craig would counter their offer at demolition plus $40,000.  It was also noted that GMAC should be directed to begin demolition immediately in order to complete the site restoration before winter settles in.

7. Mike discussed a failing retaining wall along Hitching Post Drive.  Ted suggested he contact Dan and review the problem and possible solutions with him.
8. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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